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The Maryland Association of Counties (MACo) SUPPORTS SB 799. This bill would provide state 
funds for a current unfunded statutory mandate for community colleges to provide in-state tuition 
waivers for specified categories of students. 

Counties are proud to support our community colleges as they serve as a critical piece of Maryland’s 
higher education infrastructure. However, current law requires community colleges to charge lower  
in-state tuition for students that the State has mandated as eligible for in-state tuition, without any State 
funding to support the loss of revenue community colleges are experiencing because of this unfunded 
mandate.  

This has proven burdensome for community colleges and the local governments that support them, as 
they are often faced with cutting programmatic and operational budgets to make up for the lost 
revenue caused by the unfunded mandate of State-required in-state tuition waivers. 

Counties have long sought a solution to this issue and SB 799 would be a good step in the right 
direction. The bill would, in essence, fund the currently unfunded mandate of in-state tuition by 
requiring an annual appropriation in the State budget for the Maryland Higher Education Commission 
of $10,000,000 to fund State-mandated community college tuition and residency waivers.  

Not only would the bill address the current unfunded mandate, but it would also be a strong 
demonstration of the State’s commitment to an equitable distribution of support for our community 
colleges. For these reasons, MACo SUPPORTS SB 799 and urges a FAVORABLE report. 

  

 


